
2004-0382

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF HEARING
Proposed Ordinance 2004-0382

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 30th day of August, 2004, at 1:30 p.m. to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2004-0382.

SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2004-0382 would make four changes to King County Code, Chapter 10:30, as follows:

1. Designates Recycling Northwest (RNW), 6555 H Street, Auburn, Washington and Cascade Recycling Center (CRC) 14020 NE 190th Street, Woodinville, Washington, as "Receiving Facilities" for construction, demolition and landclearing (CDL) waste from the county;

2. Changes the definition for what constitutes a small quantity of CDL waste (which can be accepted at county transfer facilities) to “small quantifies of CDL waste [that] are transported:  (1) by vehicles that do not have mechanized dump beds (hydraulic or otherwise), or (2) are contained in loads of mixed municipal solid waste, but only if the CDL waste does not exceed ten percent (10%) of the total load by weight”;

3. Repeals the enforcement provisions specific to CDL waste handling, and makes CDL code enforcement subject to Title 23 (the same as all other county code enforcement).

4. Expands the allowable uses for the surcharge paid by private contractors to the county on CDL waste to allow the division to use the revenue to pay for the financial recycling incentives.


A copy of the proposed ordinance is available for review at the Office of the Clerk of the Council, Room W1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA  98104, telephone (206) 296-1020 and a copy of the proposed ordinance is available upon request to the Clerk of the Council.  It is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk

. 

Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 18th day of August, 2004.


METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris
Clerk of the Council

